August 31, 2008

LIS Alumni Group meeting

Present: Becky Knuth, Sunny Pai, Jodie Mattos, Mona Kwon, Andrew Wertheimer, Gail Morimoto, and Junie Hayashi

Accreditation:  LIS Program will organize an accreditation tea on Sunday, October 19, 2008 in the Queen Liliuokalani Center for Student Services. Only the LIS Advisory Board, alumni, and employers will be present. The accreditation team would like to meet recent graduates, and members of Alumni Group are encouraged to attend if possible. 

Alumni dinner: Becky is planning an alumni dinner for the ending of September or beginning of October.  She will send out a notice 2-3 weeks prior to the dinner.  Andrew suggested holding an alumni dinner at the 2009 HLA conference. This would allow us to network with alumni, especially those living on the outer islands.

LIS Alumni Group participation: The LIS Program/chairperson will send an acknowledgment letter to volunteers to the LIS Alumni Group. This may encourage participation and provide professional support for librarians' tenure/promotion dossiers. Various members will try to recruit new graduates for the board.

Newsletter: Mona agreed to work on the newsletter and asked for alumni information/updates.  The newsletter is targeted for distribution early October.

Alumni database: Sunny volunteered to maintain our database.  Gail will send her a copy.

Blog: Sunny volunteered to help Andrew and Mona with the Alumni blog.

LIS Alumni awards: Jodie will verify the amount of money available in the Ralph Shaw Award fund. Sunny suggested that the Ralph Shaw award be used to fund professional development for professionals and paraprofessionals, and the discretionary funds be used primarily for students.  The board agreed to fund the LIS Student Award for a minimum of $500. Jodie plans to send out the notice for application deadline.  Jodie will send a list of past award recipients and what they did with the awards to Mona for the newsletter, and also for the alumni website.  Jodie will copy Andrew on messages about the LIS Alumni awards. Jodie stated that we had $ in LIS flood donations.

Alumni group meetings: The board agreed to a regular schedule of meetings (quarterly). The next meeting is scheduled for Sunday, November 30, 2008 at Becky's house. We are all challenged to bring a new volunteer, if possible.  Possible new recruits include: Jan Kamiya, Reiko Goo, and Alice Tran.

Possible activities: Possible speakers for the Alumni group, include attendees from the Association for Asian American Studies conference scheduled in April 2009, and the Medical Library Association annual conference also scheduled for 2009.

Alumni group board:  Junie will continue as president until accreditation.

